

## Cardinal Cruisers Ski and Snowboard Club Cancellation Policy

Our guidelines for weather cancellations are:

1. If school cancels or closes early, we cancel
2. If the temp is forecasted below zero during club hours, we cancel
3. If the wind chills are extreme but the temps are above zero, we cancel
4. If it's raining, we cancel (this has happened!)

Remember our club includes some very young elementary students, so we tend to error on the side of caution with weather.

We try to make any cancellation by Sunday night prior to club, unfortunately sometimes mother nature pulls a fast one on us. The latest we will cancel club is Monday at 1:00pm. In those situations, we understand that it's difficult to deal with changing plans and bringing ski/board equipment on the bus home so we try to avoid this.

If we have to cancel Monday mid-day your child should follow their normal school departure routine.

In the event of a cancellation the club season is extended to the next Monday where school is in session.